
Please let this serve as testimony on record as an Oregon citizen who opposes HB 3063.  
 
I am a licensed chiropractor in Portland. I have been in practice for 10 years. I have witnessed patients 
suffer injury due to vaccines. These patients reported this to the physicians who administered these 
vaccines and they were met with denial and disregard.  
 
"That could not have been because of a vaccine." This I have heard, via my patients, time and time 
again. Yet, why is there vaccine court that has paid out over 2 billion dollars for vaccine injuries? These 
injuries may be less than 1% or less of total vaccine injuries due to under-reporting. It's difficult to report 
an injury if your physician doesn't believe you. 
 
If it's not already known, let me remind you that those who chose to not vaccinate are of the highest 
informed or educated. The choice is not one made out of ignorance. 
 
The science is not settled. There has never been a vaccine that has been tested alongside an INERT 
placebo-based control group. All studies are the vaccine vs. the adjuvent solution (w/o the live or 
attenuated virus/bacteria). This is not science. This defies the scientific method. To state efficacy and 
safety rates based on this is immoral and fraudulent.  
 
Oregon is a place where our people, and those it attracts, believe in clean air, water and environment. 
Oregonians value the liberty to chose death with dignity. Oregonians certainly value the right to chose 
whether or not to inject neurotoxins, monkey kidneys, formaldehyde, thimerosol (organic mercury), 
polysorbate 80, etc. into the bloodstreams of our children.  
 
If this bill were to become law my family and I would be seeking residence elsewhere. This may send us 
overseas, since Oregon is the only place we would want to live in the US.  
 
Thank you for your consideration, 
 
Andrew Alvis DC 
 
 


